Buffalo Fastpitch Association Board Meeting Minutes






Location, Date & Time: Huikko’s Bowling Center, 1207 MN-25, Buffalo, 8/25/19 7:00pm

• Attendees: Alex Bechtold, Adam Bjorklund, Dani Eiklenborg, Jaime Sherwood, Nate Luc, Stephanie Salonek, Brooke Cebulla, Brad Zrust,
• This monthly meeting is held for the Buffalo Girls Fastpitch Association members and is open to the public.
• Minutes from the April meeting were reviewed my members. Dani E. made a motion to approve minutes from July, Stephanie S. seconded, motion passed.
• Jaime Sherwood gave a treasurers report and budget review. The current balance is $56,267.97. The board went through monthly bank/check ledger statements. 
• Dani E. made a motion to approve the financial report and outstanding checks, Nate L. seconded, motion passed.

•Updates: Jaime Sherwood gave an update on his contact with Seth James, a baseball coach and board member on the traveling baseball board. They are in conversation with Jaime and the softball board about a Bentfield Mills field project. This could possibly include a concession stand/bathroom facility upgrade. The board is looking into further details and information on the project and how this would affect our program. Looking to have updated status on Sept 3rd.
•Reports:

• Brad Zrust had no reports, not much going on with the Varsity program currently. 
• Alex B. shared that concessions stand has been cleaned and shut down for the season. 
• Tom B. and Pete G. were not in attendance so nothing was reported on tournaments. 
• Dani E. shared that all equipment has been turned in, and the board will take inventory.
• Nate H. was not in attendance but at this point the board will be planning the January clinics.
• Stephanie S. reported on 6U & 8U. Stephanie met with several coaches to receive feedback and suggestions for future seasons. A few of the items that were discussed include: May 1st to start the season, having 2 nights a week for practice, wanting umpires for games because the other towns have them, and team uniforms instead of tshirts since the other teams all had them. The board is going to work on sending out information to coaches and teams earlier and more frequently. The new pitching machines were a major issue for all players and coaches. Hoping to meet at the beginning of the season with all other towns/coaches to send a program standard on settings. 
• Adam B. did not have a uniform update at this time. 

• Nate L. discussed pizza sales with Heggies in the future should have more board members involved.
Discussion Items:
• Board members discussed delegating more jobs amongst the group so not so many tasks fall onto a few members shoulders. Especially updating and learning Sports Engine. 
• Discussed board members who’s terms are expiring: Denise Hedden, Brooke Cebulla Nate Luc, Tom Boser, Pete Goodfellow. Looking for new members to join the board.
• There is a dome ball opportunity at STMA for 2019-2020 called Northwest Dome Ball League. Two separate leagues for 12U & 14U. Sunday games. Looking to keep numbers appropriate so girls get more playing time. In the past when numbers get too high, the girls aren’t getting hardly any playing time or able to get at bats. Looking into finding a 16U team. 

• September board meeting will be held on Sept 16th at 6pm for new board members inquiring more information and to ask questions, official board meeting will follow. October meeting will be held on October 28th. This will be the night to vote for new board members from 5-7pm. Official board meeting immediately following.
• Alex B. made a motion to adjourn at 8:45pm. Dani E. seconded, motion approved.

